November 2nd 2011 Memo  from Jeanne Gross 

This was a challenging cruise ship season. We had 31 scheduled cruise ships and 1 surprise ship. There was a 2 week period with 12 consecutive ships. My staff was here for every scheduled day and then for extra shifts if needed. They did an excellent job.
There were over 3000 visitors taking tours in the museum from the cruise ships. This year we sold our bottled water outside employing an honor system for payment. This worked out very well. We had one outside vendor for most of the cruise ships with other vendors participating on random days.

Most of our computer equipment worked well with the exception of the laptop that serves as the second register when we are busy with the cruise ships and foliage buses. We needed to replace the 2004 laptop after it began to freeze up forcing us to rely on the main register for blocks of time while we shut the laptop down and restarted it with a crowded shop.  I was concerned that we might jeopardize sales even for one day if we didn’t replace it.  The cost of the laptop was $695. It replaces two pieces of equipment.
Forty three volunteers attended the Appreciation dinner on Oct. 5. They thoroughly enjoyed the delicious dinner and their gifts.

All in all the season went well and we’re relieved it’s over. The frantic pace for two months would be difficult to continue for a longer season.

